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Council Minutes
June 4, 1990

-Approved general voucher in
the amount of $7,898.26 and
fire voucher in the amount of
$6,508.57.

-Approved road voucher in the
amount of $91,188.07.
-Authorized the road
superintendent to tender for
5-ton truck with snow plow

equipment (either single or
tandem axle).

-Authorized the road
superintendent to  proceed

installation of
signs on the cottage roads

for the Rideau Iake and
Canton Iake.

—~Approved 6 severance
applications.

—Requested Petro Canada tO
cut the grass and maintain
their property in the hamlet
of Delta.

-Approved the purchase of a
FAX machine for the township
office.

-Approved a fee for the
public to use the FAX machine
"Within Ontario $5.00 first
page plus $1.00 for each
additional page. Outside
Ontario same as above, plus
long distance telephone
charges."

-Approved the payment of the
palance of the 1990 library
levy - in the amount of
$9,387.00

—Endorsed the resolution from

the Town of Richmond in
regards to road improvements.
-Authorized the road
department to construct a

larger parking area (75 £t
X s5ft.) in the leased park
north of Portland, formerly

the Ministry of Natural
Resources Park.

-Congratulated Joshua
Teixeira on his recent
achievements in the

scientific field.

-Adjourned to meet again June
18, 1990.

Council Mintues

June 18,1990

-Approved general voucher in
the amount of $413,342.68.
-Requested McNeely
Engineering to give an
estimate for a study of Lake
Street bridge.

-Authorized the park
superintendent to: a) work
with the Board of Education
in regards to the WOW
program, b) Obtain an
estimate for repairs to the
ATV, c) Proceed with plans
for the pavillions in the

park.

-Approved payment of $300.00
to the North Leeds Travel
Association.

-Donated $300.00 to the Delta
Agricultural Society.
-Authorized software purchase
of an accounts payable and

purchase order system for the
computer.

-Endorsed the resolution from
the Village of Athens in
regﬁrds to purchasing of fire
equipment.

Firemen's Association for the
lovely dinner Council were
guests at in honouring some
firemen for their dedicated
services.

-Cranted permission to the
Elgin Lions Club to hold a
Beer Tent at the Delta Fair.

-Signed an agreement with
Ontario Hydro for an
easement.

-Authorized staff to attend a

seminar at Ottawa in regards
o Waste Disposal
information.

-Adjourned to meet again
Tuesday, July 3, 01990 " at
10:30 A.M.

YOUR COUNCIL AT WORK -

Bastard and South Burgess
- P. Tackaberry, A. Greenhorn

At last, the news all the
concerned citizens have been
awaiting! The recycling bins
will be in place by the time
you read this. There will be
prominent signage and an
extra attendant on duty on
the recycling days to ensure
proper placement and sorting
of recycables. If further
sorting 1is required at the
depot a charge will be
levied.

Waste Disposal Site hours
remain the same. Recycling

will be ‘in effect for the
summer hours.
PORTLAND - Tuesday - 10:00

a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

DELTA - Thursday - 10:00 a.m.
- 4:00 p.m.

During June, July, & Auqust
additional time recycling

PORTLAND - Sunday - 4:00 to
8:00 p.m.

DELTA - Wednesday - 4:00 to
8:00 p.m.

To avoid confusion, winter
hours Wwill be  announced
later.

The official opening days are
Delta, Thursday, July 5th.
and Portland, Tuesday the
10th. Officials will be on
hand and free refreshments
for the recyclers!

Other Notes
Some barrels are left for

composting.

Cans do not have to be
washed. However, for your
sake and ours ( summer
smells!) it would be more

pleasant if they were rinsed.
Lids may just be dropped
inside the can. It is not
necessary to flatten cans -
however, more can be fitted
into the box if you do.

Newspapers - in brown bags or

tied in bundles. No
magazines or '"shiny" paper
please.

Glass - bottles must not be

broken, just bring them in a
box and they may be piled in
the receptacle.

Plastic - At this time only
plastic soft drink bottles
are being recycled.

For those who have asked for
clarification in the ongoing
library saga -

In the 1989 budget the
library board requested that
the household levy be raised
approximately 14% which many
council members felt was too

large an 1ncrease. Other
committees were not receiving
such a high increment.

Therefore 1in 1989, only a 7%
or half of the requested

increase was granted.

In the 1990 budget the total
levy requested was granted.
The total 1library budget in
Bastard and South Burgess for

1990 was $15,182. of this
$12,887. was the 1990 levy
and was paid in full as of

June 4, 1990.

While Council
Union Library, the members
feel that a realistic
increase should be negotiated

before the budget is set and
then the budget be drawn up

within the confines of this
amount.

supports the

The rabies clinic was once

more a Success. In your
Township, 113 dogs and 50
cats give thanks to their

owners who took advantage of
this opportunity to help
eradicate a dreaded disease.

More on-site meetings have
been held. Touring waste
sites, development sites, and
the park, on foot is keeping
us in shape physically while
we mentally wrestle with the
problems. The park tour was
most interesting and plans
were made for future
development.

June 10th was a different
meeting. The Firefighter's
Association invited Council
members to the annual Awards
Dinner we enjoyed a soclal
hour with the members
followed by a gourmet beef
dinner (ably catered by our
own Veda and Marion).
Congratulations to those
awarded medals!

Have a happy safe, sunny,
summer . See you -at the
activities and watch for the
next column in September!

16 members, and 2 birthdays
were honoured.

The members sang "O Canada’,
Minutes of the May meeting
and Treasurer's report were
read and accepted.

The bus trip to Kemptville,
Ottawa and Hull on July 19th
was discussed.

Tickets on 2 hand-knit Nordic
sweaters are available and
will be on sale at Delta Fair.
Home made candy will also
be for sale. Members who
cannot make candy are asked
to donate sugar, etc., for same.
Motion was made to have only
one meal per month beginning
in September and the cost
is $4.00 per plate. The meal
is on the 4th Wednesday of
each month, so the next one
will be September 26th. The

regular meeting will  be
September 28th.

Members who provided
transportation for the Rally

in Brockville were to be paid.
Leta Burt gave a full report.
The President expressed
appreciation to all who had
helped to make the year a
success.

A humourous reading, "Did
you ever Notice?" by Jean
McMachen and  "Beatitudes
for Friends of the Aged"” by
Mildred Aimer were read.

The meeting closed with "The
Queen."

Irma Chant

GOOD NEWS

FOR THE

HEARING IMPAIRED

Ontario Ministry of Health
Grant Now Available

Paul Dunlop

Hearing Aid
Service

DISPENSER FOR VETERAN'S
AFFAIRS—GREEN SHIELD
BLUE CROSS

The Family Medical
Centre Il

13 William St. W,, P.O. Box 1136
Smiths Falls, Ont,, K7A 5B4
283-7421

_MARY KAY

ONE FLAWLESS REASON TO LEARN
ABOUT SKIN CARE FROM MARY KAY.
YOUR COMPLEXION.

Mary Kay has a personalized, proven-effective program
specially designed to meet your skin’s individual needs. To
find out the program and products best suited to your
complexion, call today.

Professional Mary Kay Skin Care Consultant
TAMMY GURR
928-3031




